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Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

From: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2011 11:31 AM
To: 'Lia Holden'
Subject: RE: RO2967: site#1028, 5300 Broadway, Oakland: Request to Discontinue Sampling

Lia, 
  At this time it appears that groundwater monitoring is no longer needed.  If this changes, ACEH willnotify you. 
Regards, 
 
Barbara Jakub, P.G. 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Pky. 
Alameda, CA 94502 
Direct: 510‐639‐1287 
Fax:  510‐337‐9335 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Lia Holden [mailto:Lia.Holden@anteagroup.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, September 20, 2011 5:00 PM 
To: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health 
Subject: RO2967: site#1028, 5300 Broadway, Oakland: Request to Discontinue Sampling 
 

Hi Barb, 

We've recently submitted the 3Q2011 Quarterly Monitoring Report for the subject case number.  In this 
report Antea Group made the following conclusions and recommendations: 

  

 Antea Group and subcontractors conducted a quarterly monitoring event on August 8th, 2011.  

 Groundwater flow was directed to the northwest at a hydraulic gradient of 0.048 feet per foot.  

 Only MTBE was reported above laboratory reporting limits, at a concentration below the ESL.  

 Antea Group submitted a Soil and Groundwater Investigation Report and Request for Case Closure

dated February 22nd, 2011.  The report documented the installation of the site’s three monitoring 

wells and recommended case closure based on the site conditions and closure criteria.    
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 Concentrations reported during the site’s environmental case closure in 1994 are generally

consistent with data associated with the well installation investigation and with the current

quarter’s groundwater results.  Antea Group believes that elevated concentrations reported during

the 2007 ATC investigation were false positives, not representative of actual groundwater

conditions, and that the site meets the criteria for case closure.  

 The third quarter 2011 marks four consecutive quarters of groundwater monitoring and five total

groundwater sampling events since the site’s wells were installed. 

 Antea Group continues to recommend case closure by the ACEH. 

 Antea Group requests that monitoring and sampling is allowed to cease while the agency

reviews the case for closure.  

  

Will you allow for the discontinuation of monitoring and sampling while the case is reviewed for closure? 

  

Your consideration is greatly appreciated. 

  

Lia 

  

  

  
Lia Holden, PG | Geologist ‐ Project Manager  | USA 
Antea™Group 
Direct: +1 408 826 1863| Mobile: +1 408 410 9781| Fax: +1 408 225 8506 
312 Piercy Road, San Jose California 95138 
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